
Conservation Commission Tuesday November 10th Meeting – Draft (6:30 pm) 
 

Present: Shawn Hanson, Paul Melanson, Nancy Roka, James Kibler, Glenn Schrempf 

Absent: Karen Ayers, Mary Ann Hill, , Robert Wiener, Dale Ohsberg, Bethany McAvoy 

Guest: David Viale from SELT 

 

Location: Hampton Falls Town Hall 

 

Call the meeting to order:  6:34 

G. Schrempf was made a voting member. 

New Business: 

David from SELT talked about a potential addition to the Apple Crest Conservation easement.  There is 

about 14 acres of land that the Farm would consider putting into a conservation easement. SELT is 

researching the possibility of NCRS funds being available for the project.  SELT will continue to research 

what NCRS would require to participate in this easement.  SELT will reconnect with the commission 

when they have more information. 

The commission received its annual dues for membership in the NH Association of Conservation 

Commissions. 

Motion:  To pay our annual dues of $296 for membership in the NH Association of Conservation 

Commissions   1st N. Roka 2nd J. Kibler all in favor.  5-0 

 

 

Old Business: 

1. J. Kibler is planning to write a nice article about the Marsh LN property to be placed in the Hampton 

Falls Magazine. He will reach out to Traci Beattie for information about how the purchase and easement 

occurred on that property. 

2. Update of Toppan Ln, Brady Property & Schrempf property.  David had nothing to report on any of 

these projects.  J. Kibler has contacted the realtor to discuss a possible purchase of the property.  The 

current owner expressed interest in having a conversation.  The owner hoped that the town might 

consider purchasing the remainder of the property. 

3.  Eagle Scout Project by Josh Hemond:  The Project is complete and Josh and BSA Troop #377 has 

decided to donate the remainder of the money from the project to the Conservation Fund. The sum of 

$503.18 will be deposited into the Hampton Falls Conservation fund.. The Conservation Commission was 

quite surprised and pleased with the very generous donation.  Thank you to Troop #377 and Josh 

Hemond. 

Other : 

Motion to approve minutes of our September 12th meeting minutes as amended, S. Hason. 2nd P. 

Melanson. All in favor Voted 6-0. 

Motion to adjourn 7.43pm S. Hanson 2nd G. Schrempf. All in favor 4-0. 

 

Next Meeting: November 14th, 2017. 6:30pm. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by S. Hanson 


